

50 The Octagon, PO Box 5045, Dunedin 9054, New Zealand Telephone: 03 477 4000, Fax: 03 474 3523 Email: dcc@dcc.govt.nz www.dunedin.govt.nz

15 February 2019

Michael Warren Taxpayers Union michael@taxpayers.org.nz

Dear Mr Warren

Local Government Official Information and Meetings Act 1987 (LGOIMA) request for information on Waste Management and Minimisation Plan Funding Grants

I am writing in response to your LGOIMA request of 31 January 2019 requesting details of grants approved for the purposes of promoting or achieving waste management and minimisation as authorised under the Council's Waste Management and Minimisation Plan (WMMP).

In response to your questions raised, I advise that the Waste Management and Minimisation Grants were placed on hold while the whole of Council's Grants Policy was reviewed, therefore no grants were paid in the 2016/17 or 2017/18 financial years.

I advise that closing balances of the fund allocated to Waste Disposal Levy revenue were 676,934.15 for 2016/17, and 904,405.56 for 2017/18.

The WMMP is currently under review and WMMP 2019 will be adopted this year. The WMMP 2013 is available at:

 $\underline{https://www.dunedin.govt.nz/your-council/council-documents/policies/waste-management-and-minimisation-plan}$

I hope this is of assistance.

Yours faithfully

Rebecca Murray

Governance Support Officer